From: <u>Clerks@vauqhan.ca</u>
To: <u>Assunta Ferrante</u>

Subject: FW: [External] official plan amendment file OP.21.001

Date: Tuesday, October 22, 2024 1:48:48 PM

C16.
Communication

CW(PM) - November 6, 2024

Item No. 6

From: Lisa T

Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2024 1:48 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] official plan amendment file OP.21.001

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

To whom it may concern,

re: official plan amendment file OP.21.001 and zoning by-law amendment file Z.21.002

Applicant The Q towers limited partnership wishing to re zone southwest corner of Major Mackenzie dr and Fossil Hill Rd.

I as a home owner in the immediate area FIRMLY OPPOSE this request. I do not see a need for a 10 story high rise in this area especially directly in front of peoples houses. Not only are you adding to the traffic grid lock we face on a daily basis, you create noise, garbage, pollution from the extra cars and over crowding problems in this area. As I understand, there are highrise units slated for the north side of Major Mackenzie we DO NOT need more on the south side. I believe this is corporate greed at its finest. As a government, you need to think of the families, that have been paying outrageous taxes in this area and have chosen to make vaughan home. Houses, semis, towns and low rises with parks should be available for our children, not concrete building and highrises.

I completely and firmly dissagree and oppose this ludacris idea highrise units.

Thank you Lisa Tersigni